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BEFORE THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
OF THE STATE OF NEW MEXICO

IN THE MATTER OF THE HEARINGS
HELD JOINTLY BY THE NEW MEXICO
OIL CONSERYVATION COMMISSION AND
THE RAILROAD COMMISSION OF TEXAS
FOR THE PURPOSE OF CONSIDERING: |
 CASE NO, 672
ORDER NO, R-510

THE MATTER OF PRORATION METHODS,

MAXIMUM EFFICIENT RATE OF PRODUCTION,

AND SPECIAL POOL RULES FOR OIL AND GAS

POOLS EMBRACING LANDS WITHIN THE STATES -
OF TEXAS AND NEW MEXICO: NAMELY, THE

BRONCO- SILURO DEVONIAN POOL IN LEA

COUNTY, NEW MEXICO (THE TEXAS PORTION

OF WHICH LIES IN YOAKUM COUNTY AND IS

TERMED THE BRONCO POOL.)

ORDER OF THE'COMMISSION

BY THE COMMISSION:

, WHEREAS, After due notice, the Railroad Commission of Texas
‘and the New Mexico Oil Conservation Commission held a joint hearing in
Santa Fe, New Mexico, on February 26, 1954, to consider the adoptidn of
rules and regulations to govern the drilling, completion and operation of
wells in the Bronco Siluro-Devonian Pool, Liea County, New Mexico, and
Yoakum County, Texas; and

WHEREAS, After due notice, the Railroad Commission of Texas
and the New Mexico Qil Conservation Commission held a joint hearing in
Austin, Texas, on April 2, 1954, to consider the adoption of rules and
regulations to govern the drilling, completiog‘ and operation of wells in the
Bronco-S iluro-Devonian P.hol, Lea County, New Mexico, and Yoakum
County; - Texas; and :

NOW, on this ! 5+hA day of July, 1954, the Qil Conservation
Commissgion of New Mexico, a quorum being present, having considered the
records and the testimony adduced, and being fully advised in the premises,

FINDS:

(1) That due notice of the time and plaee of hearing and the
purpose thereof having been given as required by law, it has jurisdiction of
this case and the subject matter thereof,

(2) That waste will take place in said pool unless rules are
adopted by the Commission for the prevention thereof, and that the rules
and regulations hereinafter set forth are necessary to prevent such waste
and to provide for a more orderly development and operation of said field.

IT IS THEREFORE ORDERED, by the Oil Conservation Com-
mission of New Mexico that the following rules, in addition to such of the
Commission's general rules and regulations as are not in conflict herewith,
be and the same are hereby adopted to govern the drilling, completion and
operation of wells in the Bronco-Siluro- Devonian Pool, Lea County, New
Mexico, ‘




thousand (2,000) cubic feet of gas per barrel of oil produced, Any oil well

“inch, and shall be set no higher than the top of the San Andres formation at an

RULE 1. The permitted gas-oil ratio for all wells shall be two

producing with a gas-oil ratio in excess of two thousand (2, 000) cubic feet

of gas per barrel of oil shall be allowed to produce daily only that volume of

gas obtained by multiplying the daily oil allowable of such well as determined
by the applicable rules of the Commission by two thousand (2, 000) cubic feet.
The gas volume thus obtained shall be known as the daily gas limit of such well
The daily oil allowable therefor shall then be determined and assigned by
dividing the daily gas limit by its producing gas-oil ratio,

RULE 2, The acreage assigned to the 1nd1vxdua1 oil well for the
purpose of allocating allowable oil production thereto shall be known as a
proration unit., No proration unit shall consist of more than forty (40) acres
except as hereinafter provided, and-the two farthermost points in any proration
unit shall not be in excess of twenty-one hundred (2100) feet removed from
each other; provided, however, that in the case of long and narrow leases or
ini cases where because of the shape of the lease such is necessary tc permit
the utilization of tolerance acreage the Commission may after proper showing
grant exceptions to the limitations as to the shape of proration units as herein
contained, All proration units, however, shall consist of continuous and con-
tiguous acreage which can reasonably be considered to be productive of oil,

If after the drilling of the last well on any lease and the assignment
of acreage to each well thereon in.accordance with the regulations of the Com-
mission there remains an additional unassigned lease acreage of less than
forty (4D)acres, then and in such event the remaining unassigned lease acreage
up to and including a total of twenty (20) acres may be assigned to the last
well drilled on such lease or may be distributed among any group of wells-
located thereon so long as the proration units resulting from the inclusion of
such additional acreage meets the limitations prescribed by the Commission,

Operators shall file certified plats of their properties in the pool,
which plats show all those things pertinent to the determination of the acreage
claimed for each well hereunder,

RULE 3; The casing program of all wells hereafter drilled in
said pool shall include at least three (3) strings of pipe set in accordance with
the following program:

(a) The surface casing shall consist of new or recondition-
ed pipe with an original mill test of not less than one thousand (1000) pounds
per square inch, and shall be set and cemented below the top of the red beds;
provided, however, thatnot less than three hundred (300) feet of surface
string shall be set, Cement shall be by the pump and plug method, and
sufficient cement shall be used to fill the annular space back of the pipe to the
surface of the ground or the bottom of the celiar. Cement shall be allowed {o
stand a minimum of twelve (12) hours under pressure and a total of twenty-fouy
(24) hours before drilling the plug, The casing shall be tested by pump
pressure of at least five hundred (500) pounds per square inch applied at the
well head, If at the end of thirty (30) minutes the pressure shows a drop of
on¢ hundred and fifty (150 ) pounds per square inch, or more, the casing shall
be condemned, After the corrective operations, the casing shall again be
tested in the same manner,

(b) The intermediate string shall consist of new or re-

~ 48

conditioned pipe that has been tested to two thousand (2000) pounds per square

approximate depth of forty-five hundred (4500) feet, Sufficient cement shall b¢
used to fill the calculated annular space back of the pipe to at least as high as
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~1(3300) feet above the shoe, Cement shall be allowed to stand a minimum of

A1l offset operators shall be notified at least forty-eight (48) houi's before

: j reported on Commission Form C-116 not later than June 15 of the year in
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iOrder No. R-510

1('.he bottom of the surface pipe. Cement shall be by the pump and plug method,
1and the cement shall be allowed to stand a minimum of twelve (12) hours under
ressure and a total of twenty-four (24) hours before initiating tests or drilling
,the plug. The casing shall be tested by pump pressure of at least one thousand
(1000) pounds per square inch applied at the wi’l head. If at the end of thirty

Isquare inch, or more, the casing shall be condemned. After the corrective
operations, the casing shall again be tested in the same manner,

(c) The producing or oil string shall be new or reconditioned pipe
that has been tested to three thousand (3000) pounds per square inch, and shall
be set no higher than the top of the producing formation, Cement shall be by
the pump and plug method, and sufficient cement shall be used to fill the calcu-
lated annular space behind the pipe to a point at least thirty-three hundred

twelve (12) hours under pressure and a total of twenty-four (24) hours before
drilling the plug or initiating tests. The casing shall be tested by pump

ressure of at least fifteen hundred (1500) pounds per square inch applied at the
well head. If at the end of thirty (30) minutes the pressure shows a drop of
two hundred (200) pounds per square inch, or more, the casing shall be con-
demned. After the corrective operations, the casing shall again be tested in th
same manner, ’

At the option of the operator, a liner may be run in lieu of a full
length producing or oil string, such liner to extend not less than 200 feet above
the shoe of the next larger casing string. The liner shall be secured to the

tion Commission through a duly authorized representative or the District I
Oil and Gas Inspectot. Such liner shall be tested in the manner prescribed
above for the testing of producing or oil strings.

RULE 4: The production allowable for said pool within New
Mexico shall beé, and the same hereby is fixed at 227 barrels of oil per day
beginning at 7 o'clock a,m,, M,S.T. on June 1 1954, and continuing until
further order. '

RUL}:. 5: The datum reservoir pressure of all wells in the pool
shall be determined annually and the testing period shall be during the months
of October and November the results thereof to be reported to the Com-
mission on or before the fifteenth'{15th) of December of each year, All
pressure determinations shall be reported at a datum of eight thousand (8000)
feet below sea level, Prior to testing, all wells shall be shut in for a period
of not less than forty-eight (48) hours or more than seventy-two (72) hours,:

such test is made on any well, and any operator in the pool shall have the
privilege of witnessing such pressure determinations, Said pressures shall be
taken on all flowing wells with subsurface pressure gauge or other method of
equal accuracy and may be taken on pumpmg wells with sonic devices or other
method of equal accuracy.

RULE 6: All operators shall take a GOR test not sooner than 30
days nor later than 60 days following the completion or recomplet1on of an
oil well, A GOR test shall be made annually on all oil wells producing from
ithe Bronco-Siluro-Devonian r eservoir pool., Such tests shall be made in
laccordance with Commission Rule 301, and shall be taken during the months
1of April and May of each calendar year. Results of such tests shall be

;which the test was made,

l(30) minutes the pressure shows a drop of one hundred and fifty (150) pounds pei

next larger casing string in a manner approved by the New Mexico Oil ConservT -
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IT IS FURTHER ORDERED, That this cause be held open on the
docket for such other and further orders as may be necessary.

DONE at Santa Fe, New Mexico, on the day and year hereinabove

designated,

SEAL

STATE OF NEW MEXICO

'OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION

S Prati—

EDWIN L, MECHEM, Chairman

-
v, & whike Gackoed——
7 - .

R, Secretary and Member




AFFIDAVIT OF PUBLICATION

-State of New Mexico,

County of Lea.
M ’

Of the Hobbs Daily News-Sun, a
daily newspaper published at
Hobbs, New Mexico, do solemnly
swear that the clipping attached
hereto was published once a week
in the regular and entire issue of
said paper, and not in a supple-

ment thereof for,a period of ____

beginning with the issue dated
Ly /[Z 1955

and ending with the issue dated _—
/5 , 19373

; F ‘P\;bl:isher.

Sworn and subscri to before

/ day of .

% .19&
). 4 /S riaro)

Notary Public.

My commissicn 7&1‘95 —
é /7, 19_,2‘.

(Seal)

This newspaper is. duly. qualified
to publish legal notices or ad-
vertisements within the meaning
" of Section 3, Chapter 167, Laws
of 1937, and payment of fees for
said publication has been made.

o






GOVERNOR EDWIN L. MECHEM
CHATRMAN

LAND COMMISS IONER €E.S.WALKER
MEMBER

STATE GEOLOGISTY R.R.SPURRIER
SECRETARY AND DIRECTOR

Editer
Robbs News~Sun
HOBBS R I

Dear Sir:

New Mexico
OIL CONSERVATION C?OMMISSION

P. O. BOX 871
SANTA FE.NEW MEXICO

February 11, 1954

Re: Notice of Publication

Case 072

Please publish the enclosed notices one time immediatel;,' “on
receipt of this request. Please proofreaa carefully and send
a copy of the paper carrying such notices to this office.

Immediately upo

n completion of publication,v send publisher‘s

affidavit in duplicate. For payment, plcase submit statement
in duplicate and sign and return the enclosed voucher. (Do not
fill in,) We should have these immediately after publication in
order that the legal notice will be on hand for the holding of the
hearing which it advertises, and also so that there will be no
delay in your receiving proper payment,

Please publish the notices not later than fOF February 16 in oxder tot:.

Encl.

This sust be published be-

’
help. Thanks =
Very truly yours,

STATE OF NEW MEXICO
OIL, CONSERVATION COMMISSION

R. R. SPURRIER,
) Se_cretary—Director

RORTPCISCRS AL RIS SIS

e

S S o N




GENERAL OFFICES
120 BROADWAY NEW YORK

R XE?}?HIEBRP&T}BZ‘M@EMR;@@YB{[ CORPORATION

(g
BE ACON BUIL?!NG

8\ Q \%5[\‘ l\‘::‘zl\\‘\.\ P. ©. BOX 204?
| e TULSH 2o OUKLA.
FRT M\L

January 11, 195L

Railroad Commission of Texas
01l and Gas Division
Austin, Texas

Re: Appiication for Field Rules, MER, and
Allowable for the Bronco Field, Yoakum
County, Texas and Lea County, New Mexico

Gentlemen:

‘By this letter of application Amerada Petroleum Corporation wishes to state
the following:

(a) The Bronco Field was discovered Qctober 23; 1952;

(b) The field now has three (3) wells in the State of Texas and
five (5) in the State of New Mexico;

(¢) The field is being developed and operated under the applic-
able statewide rules of the Statss of Texas and New Mexicog

(d) The allowable as determined by applicable statewide rules re-
sults in unequal withdrawals as between wells within the

different staiess

Therefore in the interest of conservation and the protection of correlative
rights, we respectfully request a hearing be set to consider the following:

(1) Special field rules;
(2) Determination of the MER ;

(3) Establishment of an allowable that will protect the correlative
rights of 211 concerned; '

(4) Any other matter pertinent to the case.

b e A
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\ Railroad Commi.ssion of Texas -2- Janvary 11, 1954
@ | ,
! By a copy of this letter the New Mexico 0il Conservation Commission 1s
: \ advised of this request for a hearing bvefore the Railroad Commission of
: K Texas. -
; % please set this case for hearing at your earliest convenlence.
‘ ; o . '
% | Respectfully submitted, e
} a ,
o P . AMERADA PETROLEUM CORPORATION ‘ \
! ) !
A — |
- | BY _ %g Q houske A
. S. Christie. i
. { ] B -
i RSC:vd
i
? cc: New Mexico 0il Conservation Commission
; Box 871
Q ~ Santa Fe, New Mexico
i
l
| !
| |
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ol CONSERVATION COMMISSION
. "~ p. o, BOX 871 _

SANTA FE. NEW MEXICO

Tobruary 11, 1954

Bi4E
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PUBLISHER’S BILL

Tax $ ...

lines, times, $ e
Total - -

Received payment,

34 lines, one time at $..3.40

S SR N . &, V'

Affidavit of Publication

State of New Mexico
County of Santa Fe

I e Bmory Jo Bahr ..., being first duly swom,
declare and say that I am the (Business Manager) (BRI of the New
Mexican

, a daily newspaper, published in the English
Language, and having a general circulation in the City and County of Santa Fe, State of
New Mexico, and being a newspaper duly qualified to publish legal notices and advertise-
ments under the provisions of Chapter 167 of the Session Laws of 1937; that the publi-
cation, a.copy which is hereto attached, was published in said paper once each week for

one _time consecutive weeks, and on the same day of each week in
the regular issuc of the paper during the time of publication, and that the notice was
published in the newspaper proper, and not in any supplement, once each week for

.one time _.weeks consecutively, the first publication being on the

_A5th .day of February 19 Sll, and the last publica-

........

tiononthe oo dayof . , 19 ; that payment
for said advertlsemernt has been (duly made), or (assessed as court costs); that the under-
signed has personal knowledge of the matters and things set forth in this pffidavit.

8.7 )

m Manager.

Subscribed and sworn to before me this : 15th

,A.D. 195.4

Notary Pubfic
My Commission expires

: June 1L, 1y57

R s
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GOVERNOR EOWIN L. MECHEM
CHA I RMAN

LAND COMMISS IONER E .S .WALKER
MEMBER

STATE GEOLOSIST R.R.SPURRIER
SECRETARY AND DIRECTOR

Dear Sir:

New Mexico
OIL CONSERVATION GOMMISSION |

P, O. BOX 871
SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO

Poorwmary 11, 1954

pditor o ‘

mn

. ;
Re: Notice of Publication

Case 072 L

BURINRTRPRUTREIY SSE S PR

Please publish the enclosed notices oné time immediately on
receipt of this request. Please prooTreaa qarefully and send

a copy of the paper carrying such notices to this office.

Immediately upon completion of publication, send publisher's
affidavit in duplicate. For payment, please submit statement
in duplicate and sign and return the enclosed voucher. (Do not
fill in.) We should have these immediately after publication in
order that the legal notice will be on hand for the holding of the
hearing which it advertises, and also so that there will be no

_delay in your receiving proper payment.

Please publish the notices not later than immediately on receipt, please

Very truly yours,

STATE OF NEW MEXICO
oIL, GONSERVATION COMMISSION

R. R. SPURRIER,
* gecretary-Director

Encl.

g g ¢
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NOTICE QF PUBLICATION
STATE - OF NEW MEXICO
011, CONSERVATION COMHISSICN
SAKTA FE - NEMW HMEXICO

STATE OF NEW MEXIGO TQ:

All persons having any right,
title, interest or claim in
the following case, and notice
to the public.

CASE 671

Public notice is hereby given that a joiht meeting of .the New

_lexico 01l Conservation Commission and btiie Raillroad Commission of Texas

will be held at 9 o'clock a.m. on February 26, 1954, at Mabry Hall, State
Capitol, Santa Fe, New Mexico, for the purpose of conisidering pfoération
methods, maximum efficient rate of production, and special pool rules

for oil and gas pools embracing lands within the states of Texas and New
Mexico; namely, the Bronco~Siluro-Devonian Fool in Lea County, New Mexico

(the Texas portion of which lies in Yoakum County and is termed the Bronco
Pool).

GIVEN under the seal of the 0il Conservation Coﬁmission at Santa
Fe, New lMoxico, this 11th day of February, 1954.

STATE OF NEW MEXICO

(?CONSER ATIOI},COI‘MISSION

SEAL
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THE TEXAS COMPANY

TEXACO PETROLEUM PRODUCTS

PRODUCING DEPARTMENT ‘P. O. BOX 1720
; i WEST TEXAR GLeRiSk
. : vkt
. M “_-:;. [}

cooun P

plods FORT WORTH 1. TEXAS
February 22, 1954

JOINT HEARING - TEXAS RAILROAD i
COMMISSION. AND OIL CONSERVATION |
COMMISSION OF NEW MEXICO, BRONCO : |
SILURO-DEVONIAN FIELD, COUNTY, ; )
NEW MEXICO & YOAKUM COUNTY. TEXAS :

011 Conservation Commission ' ’ !
e 0. Box 871 g
Santa Fe, New Mexico : .

Attention: Mr. R, R. Spufrier ;

Gentlemen:

This is to advise that The Texas Company is in
o . favor of proposed field rules for the Bronco Siluro-Devonian
Field, Lea County, New Mexico and Yoakum County, Texas, as
submit.ted to The Texas Company by Amerada Petroleum Corpora-
tion with Mr. R, S. Christie's letter of February 19, 195,

-~ The Texas Company élso has no objection to adoption ]
of the proposed 240-barrel calendar day allowable without ) (
shut-down days in both states, !

Yours very truly,

X . Frteear

L. W. FOLMAR | i
Asst. Div, Petroleum Engineer ?

- ——— e

LWF-MFP

‘cc=Mr. R, S. Christie !
' Amerada Petroleum Corp.
Tulsa, Oklahoma




A e




? ‘k < :" " ',i(".- {J ‘ L : o \‘. . . M(c(b{‘{} / ¢/ /’ ?‘r'%
: f - AT - ‘:’Il 3 . “ & % o ’ g ‘
s mas Ml "

ey T R
R )

) i
NOTICE OF PUBLICATY
200 Vs STATE OF NEW MEXICO
OIL COMSERVATION COMMISSION

T el SANTA FX -~ NEW MEXIC

|
L

|
(J/ T EOI‘II‘HIXIDO‘IQ:
.‘,

All | having any right,
me \itie, [intareet of em:‘p

the fo owing case, and npnoo
Lok” to the publie.
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Mheuﬁ«hhﬂyﬁmhﬁn}oﬂtmﬁﬂﬁmlﬂ
Nexioe 011 Comservetion Ovmmission and the Railroad Cemmission of Texas
will be held at 9 o'cloek a.m. on Pebrwary 26, 195&, at Mebry Hall, Made
Capitel, Sante Fe, New Nexico,' Mbm considering provation
asthods, mximum officient rate of admcmpoolnht
torouuwpmmmwumshmmetmum
Bexice; namsly, $ae Bronco-Silurc-Devenisn Pool in lLea Coumty, New Mexieo

(tho)’!m mumo:mumaurmcontymuwm
Pool ).

-

Brone
GIVEN wider the seal of the 01l Conservation Comdssion at Santa
Fo, ¥ow Mexico, this )1tk day of February, 1954.

on. SERVATION GOMMISSION

14 £
5 §
R. Ry Spurrier, Seorstary

O e |
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RAILROAD COMMISSION OF TEXAS
OIL AND GAS DIVISION

OIL AND GAS DOCKET NO. 126 IN RE; CONSERVATION AND FREVENTION OF
| WASTE OF CRUDE PETROLEUM AND
#-28,9¢ & NATURAL GAS IN THE BRONCO

(DPEVONIAN) FIELD, YOAKUM
COUNTY, TEXA S

Austin, Texas
March 22, 1954

NOTICE OF ‘HEARING
ON THE MOTION OF THE RAILROAD COMMISSION OF TEXAS
PERTAINING TO THE ADOFTION OF FIELD RULES AND A.DETERMINATION OF THE MER
FOR THE BRONCO (DEVONIAN) FIELD
YOAKUM COUNTY, TEXAS

THE RAILROAD COMMISSION OF TEXAS, Baving sat Jointly with the
New Mexico Oil Conservation Commission in a Hearing called by that body at
nine a.m.;, February 26,7‘ 1954, in Mabry Hall in the State Capitol, in Santa Fe,
New Mexico, for the purpose of adopting special Tield rules and determining
the most efficient rate of production for the Bronco-Siluro-Devonian Pool in
Lea County, New Mexico, hereby gives notice to the pubiic and all interested
j)ersons that the Railroad Commission of Texas will hold a Hearing at nine a..m;,
APRIL 2, 1954, in ita Hearing Rocm in the Tribune Building, Austin, ‘fexas, far
the purpose of promulgating and adbpting special fi'eldhrules Yo govern drill-
ing and production in the Bronco (Devonian) Field, Yoakum' County, Texas; and
for the further purpose of determining the most efficien*§ rete of production
for Qells in this field.

PURSUANT To said Heariné, the Commisgsion will enter such rules,

Coumissioner
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- 4 (f?e.s<e 44;7;,-,<Zf
Ratlroad Gommission of Texas T
Oll. AND GAS DIVISION
| coumsmioNERs _“ . HARRY M. BATIS
ERNEST O. THOMPSON CHIEF AurBRYIEON
CHAIRMAN ’& ARTRUR H. BARBECK
WILLIAM J. MURRAY, JR. R CHIEF UNGINRER
" OLIN CULBERSON MAIN OFFICE oce Q‘ L. E. DAVIS
O. D. HYNDMAN, secrRETARY . AUDITOR
1854 APR IP AH g OJAUBTIN. TEXAS
April 8, 1954
'
. TO ALL OFERATORS IN THE BRONCO (DEVONIAN) FIBUD,

Yoa.kum County, Texa.s.

IN RE: Joint hearings held? before the
Railroad Commission of Texas and the New Mexico
01l Conservation Commission for the adoption
of field rules and a determination of the MER
for the BRONCO FIELD, Yoakum Ccunty, Texas; and
Lee County, New Mcxico.

o This is to advise that the Commission at a formal conference
held the seventh found the MER for the subject field to be 80 barrels
per well yer day, and ruled that the allowables for the wells be es-
ta.blished ‘st a value equivalent to the allowables of wells producing
from the tame reservoir in the State of New Mexico, sald allowable

' to be gratied exempt from shutdown dayse At the same conférence the

{ Commission adopted the following rules to govern the drilling of and
prodvction from the subject fields

2) kO-acre proration units with a 20-acre tolswance for the
last well completed on a lease,
) Alliocation formula based on 100% acreage.
i) 2000/1 gas-oil ratio limit.

lg Casing program.

In addition, the Commission ruled that the field designation
be changed to that of Bronco (Siluro-Devonian) in order that it might
agree with the field designation as established in the State of N. M.

A formal order setting out the above summarized rulss will '
be fortheoming. '
Yours very truly,

‘ . Chief Engineer ”L’\/\_
HIMCC /LT

Copy to New Mexkco 0il Conservation Commission
Mr, J. A."Ra.uhut
Mrs E. Cs Rach
Mr, Joe Greaer
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OIL Al GAS DIVISION

OIL AID GAS DOCKLY NO. 126 IN RE: CONSERVATION AND PREVENTION.
OF WASTE OF CRUDE PLTROLEUM

i ARG ¢S , AND NATURAL GAS IN TIE BRONCO
(SILURO-DEVONIAN) FIEID,
YOAKUM COUNTY, T E X A S.

Austin, Texas

June § , 1954

. _geresTs ORDER
ADOPIING RULES AND REGULATIONS FOR Tili BRONCO (SILURO-DEVONIAM) FISID,
YOAKUM COUNTY, TEXAS.

¢  WIBREAS, After due notice, the Railroad Commission of Texas aod the
o New Mexico Conservation Commission held & joint hearing in Santa Fe, New Mexico,
on February 26, 1954, to consider the sdoption of rules and regulatiom, to
govern the drllllng, completion and operation of wells in the Bronco (siluro-
Devonian} Fleld, Lea County, New Mexico, and Yoakun County, Texas; and

'WILEREAS , After due notilce, the Railrosd Commission of Texas and the
New Mexico Conservation Commission held a joint hearing in Austin, Texas, ¢n
April 2, 1.95'{ -to consider the _edoption of rules and regulations to. govern
the drilllng, completion and operation of wells in the Bronco (Siluro—Devonian)
! Field, Léa County, Nevw Mexico, and Yoakum County, Wexas; and

; mERL.AS , From evidence adduced at said hearings, the Railroad Commisaion
: of Texas is of the opinion and finds that the siubject field vas uiscovered in .

i November, 1952, and is currently developed with 12 weuu“radw;..g from a A
8iliro-Devonian dolomite encou.ntered at an approximate depth of 11,500" feet FI
that the structure is that of & north=uouth’ um.ming goticline with no gas’ cap.
present and a wateér-oil contact eatablished at 8105 feet pubsea; that the aver-
age proas thickness of the pay zone is 266 feet ‘with an average net efféctive
oil pay thickness of 186 feet or 70 per cent of the gross; that from core analyses
the average porosity and permeability have bepn defermined to be 5.8 per cent

and 148 millidarcies, respectively; and o

i WHEREAS, From evidence submitted at said hearings, the Commission is of
: the opinion and finds that wasté, as the term is defined in the applicable ,
statutes;will take place in said field unless rules are adopted by the Coilnissic
for the prevention thereof, and that the following i€l rules are necessary to
prevent such waste and to provide for a more orderly developnent and opera.tion
of sald’ fleld. .

Now, Theréfore, IT IS ORDERED By the Railroad Commission of Texas that
: , effective April 7, 1954, the following rules, in addition to such of the Com-
| ‘ ‘ ~ mission's general rules and regulations as are not in conflict herewith, be and
: the same are hereby addpted to goverp the drilling, completion and operation of
wells in thé Bronco’ (Siluro-Devonian) Field, Yoakum County, Texas.

RULE 1. The permitted gas-oil ratio for all wells shall be two thousand
(2,000) cubic feet of gas per barrel of oil produced. Any oil well producing
with a gan-o0il ratio in excess of two thousand (2,000) cubic feet of gas per
barrel of 01l shall be allowed to produce delly only that volume of gas obtained
by multiplying the doily oil allowable of such well as deteixmined by  the appli-
cable rules of the Commission by two thousand (2,000) cublc feet.  The gas
volume thus obtained shall be known as the daily gas 1limlt of such well. The
daily oil allowable thercfor shall then be determincd and assigned by dividing
the dally gus linit by its produeing ga -0il ratio.

RUE# 2. The aereame assipned to the individunl oil well for the purpose
of allocating allowable oil production thercto shall be known as a proration
unit. ‘Ho proration unit shull consist of wore than forty (40) acres execept.
us herelnatter-provided, ‘end the two farthermost points in my proration unit
shall nct be in eZeeno of twenty-one hundred (2100} reeb removed from’ cach
other; provided, houcver, that in the case of long :nd nariow leases or in
cages where beeruee ol the shape of the lease sueh is secessmy to permit the
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utilization of tolerance acreage the Commission may after proper showing grant
exceptions to the limitations as to the shape of proration units as herein
contained. All proration units, however, shall consist of continuous and con-
tiguous acreage which can reasonably be considered to be productive of oil.

If after the drilling of thelast well on any lease and the assignment of
acreage to each well thereon in accordance with the regulations of the Commis-
sion there remains an additional unassigned lease acreage of less than forty
(40) acres then and in such event the remaining unassigned lease acreage wp to
and including a total of twenty (20)“acres may be assigned to the last well
drilled on such lease or may be distributed among any group of wells located
thereon so long as the proration units resulting from the inclusion of such
additional acreage meets the limitations prescribed by the Commission.

Operators shall file certified plats of their properties in the field,
which plats show all those things pertinent to the determination of the acre-
age claimed for each well hereunder,

RULE 3: The casing program of all wells hereafter drilled in said field
shall include at ieast three (3) strings of pipe set in accordance with the
following program'

(a) ‘The surface casing shall consist of new or reconditioned pipe
with an origina) mill test of ‘ot less than one thousand (1000) pounds per
square inch, and shall be set and cemented delow the top of the red beds; pro-
. vided, however, that not less than three hundred (300) feet of surface string
shall be set. Cement shall be by the pump and plug method, and sufficient ce-
ment. shall be used to £i11 the annular space back of the pipe to the surface of
the ground or the bottom of the cellar. Cement shall be allowed to stand & mini-
mum of twelve (12) hours under pressure and a total of twenty-four (24) nours
before drilling the plug. The casing shall be tested by pump pressure of. at
léast five hundred (500) pounds per square inch applied at the well head. If
at the end of thirty (30) minutes the pressure shows a &rop of one hundred and
Pifty (150) pounds per square inch, or more, the casing shall be condemned.
After the corrective operations, the casing shall again be tested in the same -
manner.,

(v} The intermediate string shall consist of new or reconditioned
pipe that has been tested to two thousand (2000) pounds per square inch, and
shall be set no. hlgher than the top.of the San Andres formation at an approxi-
mate - depth of forty-five hundred (hSOO) feet. Sufficient cement shall be used
to £i11 the calculated annular space ‘back of the plpe to at least as hi gh as the
bottom of the surface pipe. Cemcnt shall be by the pump and plug method; and
the cement shall be allowed to stand a minimum of twelve (12) hours under prec-
sure and a total of twenty-four (24) hours before initiating tests or drilling
the plug. - The casing shall be tested by pump pressure of at least one thousand
(1000) pounds per square inch applied at the well head., If dat the end of thirty
(30) minutes the pressure shows & drop-of one hundred and fifty (150) pounds per
square inch, or more, the casing shall be condemned, After the corrective opera-
tions, the casing shall again be tested in the same manner,

(c) The producing or oil string shall ve new or reconditioned pipe
that has been tested to three thousand (3000) pounds per square inch, and shall
be set no higher than the top of the producing formation, Cement shall be by
the pump and plug method, and sufficient cement shall be used to fill the calcu-
lated annular space behind the pipe to a point at least thirty-three hundred
(3300) feet above the shoe. Cement shall be allowed to stand a mininmum of twelve
(12) hours under pressure and a total of twenty-four (24) hours before drilling
the plug or initiating tests. The casing shall be tested by pump pressure of at
least fifteen hundred (1500) pounds per square inch applied at the well head.

If at %he end of thirty (30) minutes the pressurc shows a drop of two hundred
'( 200) pounds per square inch, or more, the casing shall be condemned. After the
corrective operations, the casing shall again be testced in the same manner.

AL the operator's optioh, a stub ptring of casing ma& be employed for
the produetion ey oil string; provided, however, that the top of the liner extends

\
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at least two hundred (200) feet intc the next larger string of casing. If this
program is followed, the pipe shall be new or reconditioned casing which shall
be tested, set and cemented in accordance with all provisions herein prescribed-
In addition, the stub string shall be attached to the inside of the next larger
string of casing previously run, either by cementing or by using & liner hanger
of accepted design and manufacture.

RULE 4: The daily oil allowable for the field as fixed by the Commission
after deductions have been made for marginal wells, high gas~oll retioc wells,
and wells incapable of producing their allowables shall be distributed among the
remaining producing-wells in the field on the following basis:

The daily acreage allowable for each remaining well shall be that propor-
tion of one hundred (100) percent of such remaining daily field allowable that
the acreage sssigned to such well bears to the total acreage assigned to all of
such remaining wells in the field.

RULE 5: The datum reservoir pressure of all wells in the field shall be
determined annually and the testing period shall be during the months of October
and November; the results thereof to be reported to the Commission on or before
the fifteenth (15th) of December of each year. All pressure determinations shall
be reported at a datum of eight thousand {8000) feet below sea level, Prior to
testing, all wells shall be shut in for a period of not less than forty-eight
(48) hours or more than seventy-two (72) hours. All offset operators shall be
notified at least forty-efight (48) hours before such test is made on any well,
and any operator in the field shall have the privilege of witnessing such pres-
sure determinations. Bald pressures shall be taken on all flowing wells with
subsurface pressure gauge or other metiiod of equal accuracy and may be taken on
pumping wells with sonic devices or cther method of equel eccuracy.

RULE 6: Gas-oil ratio tests shall bhe:.e onducted.- annually-.on all wells dur-
ing the months of April and May;- the results thereof to be reported to the Com-
mission on Form GO-2 on or before the fifteenth (15th) of June of each year.

IT IS FURTHER ORDERED That this cause be held open on the docket for such
other and further orders as may be necessary.
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BEFORE THE
“OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
STATE OF NEW MEXICO
and
RAILROAD COMMISSION OF
TEXAS
* % o
February 26, 1954
Mabry Hall
Santa Fe, New Mexico

- e s s W

PUBLIC NOTICE IS HEREBY given that a joint

meeting of the New Mexico 0il Conservation

Commission and the Railroad Commission of

Texas will be held at 9:00 a.m. on February 26,

1954, at Mabry Hall, State Capitol, Santa Fe,

New Mex1co, for the purpose of considering

proration methods, maximum efficient rate of Case 672
production, and special pool rules for oil and
gas pools embtacing lands within the states of
Texas and New Mexico; namely;-%the Bronco-Siluro-
Devonian Poll in Lea County, New Mexico ( the
Texas portion of which lies in Yoakum County and
is termed the Bronco Pool).

BEFORE: Honorable Edw1n L. Mechem, Governor,
o Honorable E. S. "Johnny" Walker, Land Commi331oner
Honorable R. R. Spurrier, Secretary to the Commissio

Honorable Ernest Thompson, Texas Railroad Commission

REGISTER

A wme  same e e e e -

H, L. McCracken Texas Rallréad Commission, Austin Texas
Alden S. Donnelly Honolulu 9Qil Corporation, Midland, Texas
George R. Hoy Honolulu 0il Corporation, Midiand Texas
R. S. Christie Amerada, Tulsa, Oklahoma

Carl Barnhart Amerada, Tulsa, Oklahoma

John A. Woodward Amerada Tulsa Oklahoma

A. L. Porter 0il Conservation Commission, Hobbs, N. M,

L. A, Hansen 0il Conservation Commission, Artesia, N.M

etlng w111 _come to order please. As you

{'all know, this is a joint hearing af ﬁ he New-Mex;c '

>0

Comm1351on and the Texas Railroad Comm1351on to ‘determine proper

spacing and other related matters in the Bronco Pool whlcn is a

ADA DEARNLEY & ASSOCIATES
COURT REPORTERS
ROOM 10%-106. €L CORTEZ BLOG.
PHONES 7-8645 AND 5.9846
ALBUQUERQUE. NEW MEXICO




T

T

,,,,,_,/,ﬂf —— T
nd New Mex1co. For ghe

to Texas &
 Mre. Ernest Thompson
eal pleasu

MR THOMPSON®
j g and you

re for usS, Governor

r colleagues

| Mechem, to c
011 Conserva
5 work. with you as

on the
that

we hopeé,

ne end,
rvation woTk

s of conse

The‘Texa

n all phase
To that end, W€ a

™

o L | be wi
g0 that we may later hav

the view of adopn;ug,

regulations. ,
1gsued OY the gtate ©

case No.

£ the>New
be held at 9° <00 aeMe

..‘—,‘—,——4———,"- i . ' ‘
» R RhR ¢t

v 1y
i




Texas portion of which lies in Yoakum County and is termed the |

Bronco Pool.} Given under the seal of the 0il Conservation
Commissidn at Santa Fe, New’Mexico, this 1lth day of February,
1954, State of New Mexico Oil Conservation Commission, R. R.
Spurrier, Secretary.
; ) Who is here who wishes to give us the benefit of your
experience and testimony upon which we may consider the promulgatign
of proper rules and regulations covering the éubject mentioned in
this notice? |

MR. WOODWARb: John Wbodwafé‘representing Amérada Petroleum
Corpo}étion, applicant in Case 672. |

MR. THOMPSON: You are going to testify, Mr. Woodward?

MR. WOODWARD: No, sir. Mr. Christie and Mr. Barnhart are

-applicant's witnesses.

MR. THOMPSON: Any other witnesse;? You may proceed with youp
presentation. A
| MR. WOODWARD: These are copies, if the Commission please,
of the exhibits that Amerada will introduce.
MR. THOMPSON: Yoﬁ may proceed, Mr. Woodward.
MR. WOODWARD: Applicant asks that Mr. Christie and Mr.

Barnhart be sworn.

(Witnesses sworn.)

MR. THOMPSON: Proceed, Mr. Wocdward. ) \
MR.

WOODWARD: Applicant's first witness will be

-

Mr

= <

‘haviuig oeen first duly sworn, testified as followa: ‘ N

DIRECT EXAMINATION

i By MR. WOODWARD:

e ——— - - —— - ———
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Mr. Barnhart, will you staéémgéﬁr name, pigése?
Carl Barnhart.

Where do you live, Mr. Barnhart?

Tulsa, Oklahoma.

. By whom are you employed and in what capacity?

> D o O o O

- The. Amerada Petroleum Corporation,. sen
charge of the Permian Basin.

Q Are you familiar with the Bronco Field in Lea County,
New Mexico and Yoakum County, Texas?

A I am.

Q Have you previéusly testified before this Commission in

your capacity as an expert witness as a petroleum geologist?

A I have.

MR. WOODWARD: Are Mr. Barnhart's qualifications acceptab

MR. THOMPSON: VAﬁyone contest the qualifications? If so,
we will have him delineate his experience and education. -If not,
we will say he is eminently qualified. He is well known to the
\presiding officer., Any one wish to have him delineate his
distinguished experience and education? If not, the qualification

will be accep

Q Have studies of the electric logs, cores and samplings
in the Bronco Field been conducted under your supervision or
direction and are you familiar with the results of those studies?

A Yes.

Q@ Mr., Barnhart, I hand you what has been marked as Exhibit

A This is a structure map of the Bronco Field contoured on |

ADA DEARNLEY & ASSOCIATES
COURT REPORTERE
ROOM 105.106. EL CORTEZ BLDG.
PHONES 7-9645 AND 5-9546
ALBUQUERQUE. NEW MEXICO
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top of the Siluro-Devonian.

MR. THOMPSON: That is the same map on the board behind you
there? . ‘

A The same map that is displayed on the board.

MR. THOMPSON: Thank you. B

A {_Usihg aﬂCOntourﬂinteFV§l“6f'6ﬁé”hﬁﬁdféd feet and, I might
1 ¢all attention to one thing on this map and that is, the hatchet
area és shown simply delineates an operating unit. It is not to

be confused with any of the geological information.

W

Q That delineates the operating unit of which Amergda is éh
oéerator?
- A Yes.

'Q What is the depth range of the producing formaﬁions in
this field? |

A From 11,380 to 11,920 with the present information.

Q "Wodld you.descrifé\the geologic characterisiics of this
formation?

A The Siluro-Devonian in this field is a dolomite with
‘vugular, primarilj~vugular and fractured porosity, ﬁindr amounts
of»intergranular porosity.

Q Mf; Barnhart; what type of geologic structure is indicated
| by Exhibit A? |
" A This is anticlinal fold.

" Q Do you know of any structure irregularity in this anti-

S

i
v

the formation? . . Tk?»;faﬁi%ff?;.iff::»r,4, : |

R -4~ Based on the present information, I do not know of such

j
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obstruction.
Q Does the area contoured on Exhibit A represent one
continuoﬁs common source of supply contoured ort Exhibit A?
A TYes. | _
MR. WOODWARD: Applicant has no further questionse.
‘;MR.THOMPSON&--How~many,wells‘havg_been drilled in the

‘A A total of nine producing wells.

¢ . MR. THOMPSON: How many dry holes, 1if any?

A In the Siluro-Devonian, there have been three dry holes.
MR. THOMPSON: Twelve:wells.

A Twelve wells. |

MR. THOMPSON: “I= the drilling of twelve wells, nifie

H

producers and three dry holes, greab enough upon which you as an
expert could advise the regulatory commissions as to the proper

rules and regulat10ns°
|
A T believe that we have now sufficieht information to set

up rules and regulations.

K MR. THOMPSON: _ You think with twelve wells you have
: xadequaté jnformation Lo guide you? ‘ ' 1
: : A I believe sO. i
’1 . MR. THOMPSON: In asking us to prescribe rules and
Eregulations? \

\ " A Yes. \‘
MR. THOMPSON: Any questions of any member of our group°1
' i

i

i

EAny of the engineers of the Texas OT New Mexico Commission?
|

i

CROSS EXAMIHATION

By MR..MACEY: — ———— =0 .,.._,-,-_,J
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Q In your Number One Wara:“ﬁ}. Barnhart located on the

| Mexico side of the field, you refer to thefirst and second Devoniap,
would you explain that?
A There is an indication of a native fluid duplication of
-the»Devonian,on_top of théiDevonian. The map is contoured on the
Jower point as shown. That‘is a sligﬁt iﬁ&iéatién”of’some faulit

in that one well., However, it -has not been found or evidence of |

it has not-been found in any -other well drilled to date in the
field: |
MR. MACEY: That ié all I have.

MR. THOMPSON? Any'further,queétions of this witness?

MR. GRAHAM: With reference tO the State Line, Mr. Bacvnhart,
how many wells on the Texas side and how many on the New Mexi&o
side? ‘

A I will double check myself bub there are four in Texas

—

and five~in:New Mexico. -

MR. THOMPSON: May we share the honors on the dry holes the
\same way?
| |

A Unfortunately or. fortunately, whichever side we are on, W

%
i o~
| have one dry hole in Texas and two in New Mexico.
| ’ ) .
‘ . MR. THOMPSON: That makes the record complete. Any other \
' : VQuestions of this witness? Thank you very muche.

1 | (Witness excused.) \
\
| |

,;having\pgen first duly sworn, testified as follows:

- BIRECT EXAMINATION -

i
|-
%By MR. WOODWARD:

e e T ____.__-.-_--_,__..-____,_,_..-_,__-__.-__._._-_‘_.,.._.—_.,.,_,_—_.—..___..,__..___,_,J
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Will you state youfwﬁaﬁ;: please?
R. 5. Christie.

Where do you live, Mr. Christie?
Tulsa, Oklahoma.

By Whom'are you employed and in what capacity?

= O » O » &£

Amerada Petroleum Corporation, engineer.
Q Mr. Christie, are you familiar with the Bronco Field in
Lea County, New Mexico and Yoakum County, Texas?

A Yes, sir.

Q Have you'pfeviously testified before this Commission in
your capacit§ as an expert witness or as a petroleum engineer?
A Yes, sir, I have.

MR. WOODWARD: Are Mr. Christie's qualifications accept~
able?  7 | |
» " MR. THOMPSON: Anyone wish to have him delineate his
experience and education? If not, we assume his distinguished
qualifications are accepted by every one. Go ahead.

"Q You have before you Mr. Christie Exhibits Marked B
through Ho I will ask you to tell what the Exhibits are aﬂd in
doing so expiain the purpose and the reason for this application.

A ' The reason for the application, of course, is to’propose
a set of field rﬁles to operate this field under and”to determine
the MER and also establish an allowable for the pool.

MR. THOMPSON: And for the orderly development of the
field?

;A Yes, sir, that is correct.

MR. THOMPSON: Go ahead.

ADA DEARNLEY & ASSOCIATES
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Texas 330-933' which provides sufficient flexibility for further

_developmehtkin the Devonian as well as the shallower pays.

i§0§t1$225;000;00,aso‘thgp_inrmy opinion the éverage cost of future

"A  The Bronco Siluro-Devonian Pool as has béen stated in the
notice is located in Lea County, Ne& Mexico and Yoakum County,
Texas. Based upon the present stage of development, it appears
that thé productive area will be squally divided between the two
states. The discovery well, Weems No. 1 was completed on November
5, 1952. At thepresent time there are nine completed wells and twp
drilling. Exhibit A has already been presented and described by
Mr. Barnhart. Exhibit-B is a copy of the proposed field rules.
It will be noted we are not proposing a_specigl spacing rule,
preferring to operate under tge state-wide ruies of the separate

L

states. The statewide rule for New Mexico is 33Q§60' and for

VWe believe that we can operate and drill the remaining wells
ﬁnder the state-wide spacing rules without any difficulty. It
appears that most of the wells will be located in phe~center of
LO's or 66-1320's but the particular statewide rules provide for
cléser spacing if it is necessary, around the edge particularly.

MR. THOMPSON: Could you tell us roughly the cost of these
wells in round figﬁres about? |

A The cost of this well -~ the costliest well was the
Schenck Number 1 located in New Mexico. It cost $341,000.00,
however that well was taken from the granite and was plugged back.

The Ward Number 1 well which was probably a representative well

wells unless some trouble is encountered would be approximately

$225,000.00.

ADA DEARNLEY & ASSOCIATES
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~ "R, THOMPSON: Thank you.
A  Briefly without reading the rules. Rulefl is the casing
program which provides for three strings of pipe setl and cementedl

in such a manner as to adequately protect all fresh water, salt

-and potashdformations,land”other probable oil and gas producing
formétlons. will it be necessary to fead ﬁhe entire rule?
MR. THGMPSON: Lett's have comment on that rule from anyon
who wishes td comment ?- 7
MR. McCRACKENﬁ How many feet of surface casing?
A Approximately 300 feet.
MR. THOMPSON: A is your casing program?
A Exhibit B'shows the fieid rules and Rulé 1 is the casing’
program, yes, sirQ
MR. DONNELLY: Alden S. Donnelly, Honolulu 0il Corporations

I have a question on that. I note in part C of your proposed Rule| 1l

you have provided for a fﬁil length string of oil string to be run

1%
[o N

I would like to suggest that the operater at his option be permitt
\to run a liner rather fhan a full length oil string of casihg. Th
!
|

top of thelliner to extend at least 200! into the next larger string

of casing and to be cemented to it or attached to it with an -

|
laccepted liner hanger and liner seal or the two strings of casing

shall be cemented together. Would there be any objection to that,|

|
1Mr.‘Christie?

|

% A As an alternate procedure, we wouldn't have any objection
i ’ , ;
! MR. THOMPSON: Then the rule with your consent as offered |

| could add what has just been suggested as an alternative?

| A Yes, sir.

ADA DEARNLEY & ASSOC!ATES
COURT REPORTERS
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| will offer this amendment so that it can be written into the

fin'our’Staté. No. objection? We will consider then that you

MR. THOMPSON: without obJectlons on your part?

A We have no objections.,

MR. THOMPSON: Anyone here see the objection to the
suggested alternative? Please givé thé!feaSon"why you suggest the
alternative.

MR. "DONNELLY: The intermediate string of casing in this.
well will be approximately 4600 feet long. Dufing the War in many
of the deep fields in West Texas or the past Korean War, we have
set a number of liners to save steel. In this case it would save
approximately 4500 6f oil string. The one requirement. is that
the two strings of casing be tacked together where there is no
possibility of a leak.

MR. THOMPSON: Has it been found equally satisfactory?

MR. DONNELLY: It has been and we believe on down the
line with the larger pipe at the surface, it may be possible to
develop dually completed pumping wells if we have nine and if
eight were to work instead’ﬁf seven inch,

‘MR. THOMPSON: Anyone have any objection, to the later

suggestive, the alternative suggestion that has been accep;

the witness? We found it to be good practice and very acceptable

rﬁles?
MR. DONNELLY: I will.
MR. THOMPSON: Offer it to both Commissions and mark it

3

supplement to Rule C, No. 1. S i

A Rule 2 provides for the size, and to a limited degree, th?

. shape of the proration unlt,W;QCLAELuy;_gLso_th_solerangeﬁfeahurQJJ

ADA DEARNLEY & ASSOCIATES
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That eimply provides “for uo-&EFé“ﬁ?S}aﬁién unit with a 2100' “diagonal

and the(ZO—acre tolerance for the ,0-acre unite.

MR. THOMPSON: . For the convenience in allocating broratio
allowables?

A Yes, sir.

proceed.
‘A Rule 3 provides for the allocation of productionbased on
100% acreage:
MR. THQMPSON: Any comment from anyone on Rule 3, 100%
\acreage? -
A 1 might 83Y he?e ghat in New Mexico all productioh is
pased on 100% acreage and!;of course, W€ have many fields in Texas

that have‘lOO% acreage and would seem tO present.less‘difficuity,

to have that type of formuld. ' .

_ MR. TROM?SON: Is the producing_pay,about uniform in \
thickness? ‘ L (\
\ A ﬁot in thickness put in quality it is- | \

MR, THOMPSON: S0, it would average out all right on 100%!

\ A - Yes, 1 think it would.
K MR. THOMPSON Sometimes, we have 2 fellow with a thin |
| gection very happy 'O get 100% acreage: A fellow with a ghick \

| gection nov so happy over it. - : ) '\
A Well, nature provides for that generally. 1f they have a%

i thin section, ghey get an early allowable, put they get wiped out |

. . i
S __MRa LEHOMESQN. - ‘m:ingmg,np ,a,palnb,fgn_the,r.e.eox:d,,g
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Sometimeé the ébld readihg ofpé

record ¢oesn't cover the full spirit

of the hearing. These quéstions and answers do. Any question
from anyoné on the Rule 3, 100% acreage? Proceéd.

A Rule /4 provides fof a2 limiting gas-oil ratio of 2000
cubic feet of gas per barrel of oil produced. That is more or lesp
a standard rule in both states where there are no special rules.

MR. THOMPSON: Any objection to 2000 to one gas-6il ratio
going into the rules for this field? I hear none. Anything else?|’

A The rules here prgposéd are few but we believe they are
adequate for‘pfoper and efficient operation and are inclusive
enough to prevent waste and protect correlative rights. That is
all the testimony I have,

MR. THOMPSON: Did you work with others in the preparation
of these propesed and suggested rules?:

A A copy of the proposéd rules were sent to all known
operators in the field.

MR. THOMPSON: Did you get any response from any of them?

A We got a response from the Texas Company which I will
read into the record if you wish, |

MR. THOMPSON: Please do.

A This is addressed £; the 0il Conservation Gommission,

New Mexico. "Gentlemen: This is to advise that the Texas Company

1is in favor of proposed rules for the Bronco Siluro-Devonian field

ip . Lea County, New Mexico and Yoakum County, Texas as submitted

to the Texas Company by Amerada Petroleum Corporation with Mr. R.i
1

S. Christie's letter of February 11, 1954. The Texas Company also?

has no objection to adoptioﬁ of the prdbosed 240 barrel per calendér

iday allowable. wi.thout shut-down_ days_in_both_states®, . _______ |
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MR THOMPSON' That has s not been meﬁtloned.

A No, we naven't gotten tO it yet. The magnolia advised me
over the telephone that’ they were in favor of these rules with” the
exception of the uO-acre anit and they preferred an 80-acre unit.
put as far as the other three rules, they concurs.

MR. THOMPSON: Does that ‘include “all of the operatofs?

MR. DONNELLY: Mr. Comm1551oner? : \

MR. THOMPSON: Yes.

MR. DONNELLY: On the part of Honolulu 0Oil Corporation, Wwe
héve seen these proposed field rules and recommend their adoption
with the modification we suggested earlier in the hearing.

MR. THOMPSON: The witness has accepted your modification
so then ydu could say, as now of fered toO this Commissioﬁ? »

MR. DONNELLY: I wish to amend ny statement that way.

MR. THOMPSON: FProceed.

A I might say that the other operators in this operating
unit are Magnolia, Warren, ginclair and Coates and each of these \
!
| .

‘1 Magnolia and Honolulu and Texas Company = =

MR. THOMPSON ¢ You did send copi

C)

é .s to each and every operaﬁor
\you knew in the fiewd? |

1 A I did. | ‘

E MR.'THOMPSON?‘ Did Mr. Livermore get 2 not1ce5

x A He did not, yet. He is not within the conflnes of this \
gpool. _ ' : !
1 MR. THOMPSON: He drilled a dry hole out there. %
i A It is quite aways off, I believe.
!

{

,,,aMB,MTHDMESONL,ﬂﬂere,ls a. Lelegram,_mill you.neadﬂit_iﬁto;the,j
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record.

MR . SPURRILER: 'Yes., %Please pe advised that Warren Petroleumn
Corporation supports the position of Amerada Petroleum Corporation
with regard to the adoption of proposed field rules for the

‘Bronco Siluro-Devonlan Field of Lea County, New Mexico and Yoakum

County, Texas, namely that the proposed field rules should be
adopted. Signed B. 5., Valkert, Warren Petroleum Corporationﬁ.

MR. THOMPSON: It is admitted into the record. You have
further testimonye. ’

A Next, I would like to take up the question of the MER.
The  Devonian fprmation is a vugular, fractured, intergranular
dolomite source ped which from all indications appears btoO have go
communication throughout the reservoir. To substantiate this con-~
clusion the following Exhibits are submitted. E;hibit C is a ~v-
tabuléﬁion of pertinent well jnformation on wells completed prior
to February l. That includes all wells except the Texas Company

well.

MR. THOMPSON: You offer these Exhibits for the record?
A Ido.

>

MR. THOMPSON: They will be received. 1

i
E
t
i
\
\

! A Reference 1is made particularly to the potehtial tests, \
\

' pottom hole pressures and thicknéss‘of the'producing section. You
awill note that the potentials yary from 560 barrels in 24 hours,
icorrectlon L13 barrels to as high as 2364 parrels in 24 hours on \
Echoke. The bottom hole pressures nhave declined very 1ittle and aré
very uniform. The P. I. tests also reflect the producing , 1

I

1

\ z
\characterlstlcs more particularly the permeablllty of the’ formations,
‘ ‘

l

ia nd the P. I.ﬂvarywon_the,faun.testsﬁxhat.we.have_takenm S
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.94 to 42,37. Exhibit E is a graphical interpretation of the oil
and water production, average bottom hole pressure and the number
of wells.

MR. THOMPSON: Any question occur to anyone at any point,
pleaseffeel free to ask them. You may proceed.

A Exhibit F is productivity index reports on four wells that

I mentioned previously. These tests indicate the wells are capabl

i

of producing at relatively high sustained rates. As Exhibit F we
have included a copy of all those four tests.

MR. THOMPSON: They are self-explanatory?

A Yes, sir.

vin. THOMPSON: Proceed.

A Exhibit G is a feport of the only core analysis.ﬁaken in
the field that we are familiar with as far as the operations of
Amerada is concerned.

Of the 113' cored and analyzed, 92' or 81.4% is considered
productive, thaﬁ is had a permeability of greater than one milidarty.
Based on this analysis and the interpretation of electric logs on
all wells, it is estimated the average net effective pay is -
approximately 70%. Later, I will give that exact figure.

Exhibit H is an Glectric log of the Ward No. 2 well which-is

presented primarily as a representative log. All these logs in

such deep wells build up in files and one is representative of all

.logs, although\there is some difference in all of them,

A Study of these Exhibits, E through H, indicates a reservoir

having a water drive, high productive capacity and therefore

capable of high sdétaihed rates of flow, While/iﬁ may be somewhat

-prematupe~to—determ-i-ne~t;he~MER——b&sed~—on«the"-pe:fﬂrmaﬁce~of~t:he*-‘—-«J
ADA DEARNLEY & ASSOCIATES
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Lanswer--all-your-questiongs——-——-- - et i

reservoir to date anamffdmnfﬁémGéFiaﬁénﬁégfémﬁﬁéﬁnﬁévgmﬁéén
conducted, it is my opinion the reservoir‘with a sufficient number
of wells, is capable of producing without waste nine to ten thousa
barrels daily. ’

Assuming the‘ultimate number of wells will be approximatély
15, the per well MER would be 600 bafrélsrdaily; VHdwevef, we
would prefér to keep the MER on a reserveir basis for it is
unlikely all wells will be capable of producing 600 barrels
daily. Notwithstanding this opinion, we are not recommending, of
course, an allowable of 600 barrels daily. »

MR. THOMPSON: Will you explain why not?

A - 600 barrels a day would be, in my opinidn, unfair from an
equity standpdint of allowables as between fields and we would -
prefer to keep the allowable down within the normal allowable of
fields of that depth.

MR. THOMPSON: What would be your recommendatcion?
A-- I will give that now.
MR. THOMPSON: Go ahead.
A Do you have a question, Mr. Spurrier?
ﬁR. SPURRIER: Yes, sir, I do. Did i understand you to
'recommend-ZhO barrels? | | |
A Yes.
MR. SPURRIER: Per well per day?
A That kill be my recommend&ion. |

MR. SPURRIER: What is the allowable in Texas now, per

well?

A I will read this next paragraph and I think that will |

ADA DEARNLEY & ASSOCIATES
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A Yes, but it would be impossible to apply the aifferent state

formulas and have 1t even. . ‘v i

MR, THOMPSON: We understand that. That is the reason for
the joint hearing so as to 1isten to you on this. i
A Finally, then sucs ol an allowable would be fair and equitable \
in my opinion, and would pvévent waste and protect correlative rights.

MR, THOMPSON: And would not inordinately draw down pressure

! o tend to inocrease gas-oll ratios?

A In my opinion, it would not.

PR e

MR. THOMPSON: Based upon the studiss you have given us
here?
A‘ That is correct.
MR. THOHPSOS: Any questions on t“*- point by anyone?
MR, MACEY: Mr. Christie, I think you are familiar with our
present caseé here in New Mexlico, Care 608, pertaining to the o

adjustment of the deep well factors where we sent out and obtained

'a large amount of statistical information on well costs. In

goonneotion with that, the commission's staff is going to revonmend

1
i

'a reduction in some of the factors which we give to the deep wells

|
!
1at the present'tine. %
E We made a rather hasty check a few moments ag0, about what the E
\allovable approximately would be 1f»the Commission adopted the !
new system and that pool whigh is now getting 227 barrels per dsy,1
that is on an every day basls, would end up == and this is an E

approximation - With spproximstely 204 barrels per day. I noticed

fj?hgf vau mentionad the 1nequities bet seen. pools ag far @ allovablos

Pre ooncernod._ Don‘t yﬁu ‘¢hink thev }asgib;y 1?’”‘f?f‘!”

L__—,___,__.._~_4,..._-. PR - e e e T T i e e T
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240 and gave other pools in the same depth range, the approximately
202 or 204 barrels a day, don't you think that would be an inequity
between pools there? |

A I think it would if you actually change the depth factors,
‘why, it would. ’ o o

MR, MACEY: I am looking down the road. If we went along
on a 240, then two months from now, we out what it is presently
227 to 203, we might, put it bluntly, we might get a little statio.

A Actually, ﬁhis”is a rather small pool. If you want to make
évcoipiéigdh; we §111 g0 back over in Texas and axsume they have a
31 produoing schedule with 310 barreis per day. It is hard to
arrive at an even figure and have everything in bslance,

MR, THOMPSON: Couldn't we not resolve that question by havihg
me say that the Texas Commission will follow the New Mexico Comnis&ion
| on allowable. Would that resolve 1it?
.~ MR. SPURRIER: It would.

MR, THOMPSON: I make that statement. If you see fit to takd

those factors into consideration in - your state and make it 202,

‘even though 240 hag haen recommended and it gcame ahout thai your

.policy would bring it to 202, and then a copy of that order were
%sent to us, it would be of sufficient force to us to make ours

'identical, if the Commission should adopt it, if, as and when,
t

Is that all right?
MR, SPURRIER: Yes, sir.

MR, THOMPSON: Governor? | |
GOVERNOR MECHEM: Yes, sir.
MR, THOMPSON: Walker? . ;

L - —- S e e e =

ADA DEARNLEY 8 ASSOCIATES
COURY REPORTYERS
ROOM (05.106. Et. CORTEZ BLDG.
PHONES 7-9645 AND 5-9546
ALBUQUERQUE. NEW MEXICO

-21~




MR, WALKER: Yes, sir.
MR. THOMPSON: You would see no objection to that?
A No, we are giving the facpﬁ and rely on the wisdom of the

Commission to set the allowable.

MR. SPURRIER: 31U barrels a day for 18 days would be 5580
barrels for the month, that is in Texas, while 204 barrels per
day for our average 30~day month would be 6120 barrels, so the
ailorable as proposed by Mr. Macey would still be higher than an
ordinary Texas allowable for that pool. Am I ocorrect? c
A Well, if your figures are correct, your opinionyis éorrect.
MR. WOODWARD: Your statement and recommendation dealt with
one set allowable for wells in Mo th states for an entire year
period in which demand might fluctuate and which shut down days.maﬁ
fluctuate and in the 1ntere§t of simplicity, I believe youvstated
in ydur staterent you weré‘sﬁggesting one figure for the entire
year to take care of these fiuotuations in demand and increases
and decreases in thé allowable as to.other fields in both statés,
is that correct? ‘
& | _ A >Yes, thgt‘is correct. o
| : MR, THOMPSON: What we woukldx do, -Gentlemen, from Texas, in
‘viaw of_thé fact that New Mexico would operate each day, we would
do the same, so you would have the same (ally withdrawal and not
have a shut in period and adopt the same allowable. So, you would
have the field operating as one unit just like it was in New Mexico.

You see no objection to that from an operating standpoint?
_ A No.

A

MR. THOMPSON: Either from the reservoir engineering standpoﬁnt?
_"'_X__';’;;‘_"s“i;;‘"”"“' ADA DEARNLEY & .'-\Ss;)(:lli.TE-ZSA~
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MR, THOMPSON: Do you have anything further?
A I have.some additional information that might aid in determik
ning the MER which is a tabulation that the Railroad Commission sehds
out for all MER hearings., The average porosity 5.8 percent.
Avergge»permeability, this is taken on that one core that I mentiohed,
148 milidarcies. The water—oil contact, minus 8105. We have no
gas oap, therefore, no gas~oil‘contact. The average net effeoctive
oil pay thickness, 186!, which is based on the seventy-percent that
I mentioned, seventy percent of the gross which I mentioned
earlier. The average gravity oil is 44 degrees API. We haverno
gravity on the gas. The solidity of the water, 54,000 parts per
million chloride. We have run no bottom hole sample analysis,
therefore, we don't know what the saturation pressure is or the
formation volume factor is. However, we are sure that there is
less than 800 pqunds. Original ireservoir pressure, 4709 pouﬁds,
that is minus 8,000', at a temperature of minus 172 degrees.
We have taken two periodic surveys, one on 10/1/53. The averag¢‘
pressure was 4769 pounds and have ?resent pressure on February 15,

4775 pounds. I might point out that iz an increase over the last

{: - presnupe;‘ihe reason for that is the allowables in the State of

New Mexico have been decreased and therefore the pressures are

3

iooning back up, which reflects a very active water drive. The |

|
reason that they are less in Texas and higher in New Mexico is tha?
i _ . |
we couldn’t shut them all in at the same time and we had some of E

“them producing so that the reservoir couldn't equalize.

| MR. THOMPSON: Would you suggest a shut in period for

iequilization to get more accurate figure?
b S

O O ——
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A Ordinarily we do, but in this particular case, we are using
the gas for drilling purposes, we couldn't shut them in all at the
same time.

MR. THOMPSON: You don't think it desirable?

A Not in this particular instance., What we want to do is
try to get an average pressure as recent as we could for this
hearing. I mgntidned before the productivity index varied from
1,55 to 42.37. There is only one well in the field ﬁaking water
which results in less than two percent of the fluids in the‘field
being water.

Average GOR is 3700 cubic fieet par barrel. Our usual practice
in setting pipes is to set on top, or through, and perforate and
aclidize with just enough acid to moistén mud for the formation.
The average woll density 18 one well to 40, or slightly in excess

of t¥hat, due to some larger uniis im New Mexico. The volume of

gaé at the present time. It 1is all used for drilling purposes.
10t oourse, being a nev reservoir and wﬁter drive, there is no pres<
sure maintenance being carried out at this time,
MR, THOMPSON: Isn't that very low gas-oil ratio?
A It is very low, but that is charaoteristically deep up in
the permian basin, we have some as lowas 20 © 30,

M, THOMPSON: Do you have anything further to add?

A T believe that is all. o

MR, THOMPSON:* Any questions of this witness by anyone?

!

I A v :
f MR. MACEY: Mr, Christie, do you have any dates to recommendj
|

!

—
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A Nothing specific. I certainly think one a year would be
ample because we don't éxpeot‘them to increase under a water
drive system. We will take, I am reasonably sure, take two préssm%e
surveys a year anyway, and at the present time we are taking them
in, well, it will be October, and somewhere around March, if that
is satisfaotory. r x \

. MR. THOMPSON: I we require one to be taken not later than
November 1lst, something like that, that would fit your schedule?

A VWell, the last one in order to fit our schedule, the last
survey we took last year was in October and we ran this one up a
little bit on account of the hearing.

MR, THOMPSON: If we shonid prescribe one survey to be
submitted to the Regulatory Commissions of the State, not later
than November lst --— ’

A For GOR?

MR. THOH?SON: Yes,

A Yes, that would be all right.

MR, THOMPSON: It would not inconvenience you in your orderly
work.

A It would be all right, if it would fit into the schedule.

MR. MACEY: Yes.
MR. THOMPSGN: Do you have some other date in mind?

MR. MACEY: No, once a year by November lst. That would be

very satisfactory.

MR. T HOMPSON: It would suit us all right, now; Mr. McCrackem?

{ . . |
! MR, MOCRACKEN: Yes, !

A Y am not sure whether it is now set up or not., It it is
pa . R . {
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| Bronco Siluro-Devonian Field. I think it is actually called the

4 Tell us why you wish the long desoriptive‘hame?

o e e e e

I think that would be all right, whatever time it is.

MR. THOMPSON: Just =0 we can have something in the order.
A I would like also to suggest that this field be called

Bronoco Pool in Texas and Siluwro~idevonian in New Mexico.

MR. THOMPSON: One name should be given on both sides.

A I will let Mr. Barnhart answer that.

MR, TﬁOMPSuN: For ihe record. .

MR, BARNHART: It is very difficult, particularly on the
north platform to differentiate bétween the Devonian and the Silure
so it is common practice to define the two formations and use a
joint name of Siluro-Devonian., Our suggestion is that the term.
Siluro-Devonian be used.

MR. THOMPSON: Bronco =--

A With the field, Bronco, yes.
MR, THOMPSON: Three? DBronco -~
A Bronco-Siluro-Devonian.
MR, THOHPSON& Which do you want first?
A The field name Bronco Siluro-Devonian,‘designating the
;reservoir.
MR, THOMPSON: 1Is th#t agreeable with you gentlemeny |

|

/We have taken up that solid matter and it is agreed; it is so named.

MR, MoCRACKEN: I bdieve the field is Bronco-Devonian, in
:Texaﬁ.
| MR. THOMPSON: He wants to add the word, Silurc.

will
A I all probability, we/have several other reservoirs in this

[ —— J
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. MR. THOMPSON: So, you will be able to distinguish,
Any questions of the witness before he 1s‘excu§ed?
(Witness oxcused.)
MR, THOMPSON: Do you have another witness?
MR, WOODWARD: I would like to call Mr. Barnhart,
MR. THOMPSON: Do that.
CARL BARNHART,
recalled as a witness, being first duly sworn, testified‘aSnfollowﬁ
DIRECT EXAMINATION
By MR, WOODWARD:
Q Mr. Barnbart, are you familiar with the location of Mr.
| Livermore!s dry hole previously referred to? |
A Appfbximatéiy~a mile or mile and a half north of the north-
easternmost producing well of the field. In my opinion, it is
-separated from the structure of the Bronco Field and was not
included. |
| MR, THOMPSON: I see. You understand I heard there vas a
dry hole, I wanted to have the record covered.
A In this study, it is not included. |
i MR. THOMPSON: In your opinion, it is separate fiom this
prOducing —~— |
-A  (Interrupting) From this structure, yes.
MR. THOMPSON: Any further questions on that?

MR. WOODWARD: Not on that point, i

reflect the true porosity of the Devonian in this field? §

i
4 "The miﬁfﬁ‘tog'tn thiS'field in-m -oginion;nismnetwa—true———:
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.

MR, THOMPSON: Do the electric logs in your opinion accurately




| attention and for this information.

iforegoing and attached transcript of proceedings before the

reflection of the porosity. That is based on sample studies and
studies of the cores, drillstem tests and production tests., My
explanation of that being the lature of the reservoir itself.

It 1s'primar11y a vugular and fractured porosity and in that type

formation, why, micro log will not give a true reading. ,As a

result there will be some discrepancy between the micro logs and the

average porosity figure as given by Mr. Christie.

MR. WOODWARD: That is all.

MR. THOMPSON: Any questions of Mr,., Barnhart? |

(Witness exbused.)

MR. THOMPSON: Anything else to bring before the two
Commissions?

MR. HObDUARD: No, sir, that concludes our presentation,

MR. THOMPSON: Anyone have anything to say for this record
before it is closed? Anyone? (No response.) The record is

closed, the hearing is adjourned. We thank you very much for your

(Whereupon, the hearing was adjourned.)

| CERTIFICATE

I, ADA DEARNLEY, Court Reporter, do hereby certify that the
0il Conservation.Commission of the State of New Mexico and the
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